
 

NEWS RELEASE 

JEFFERSON PARISH, LOUISIANA 

July 17, 2012 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

LANE CLOSURE 

KENNER AVENUE 
 

   Beginning Thursday, July 19, 2012 at 7:00am and ending on Thursday, August 9, 2012 

at 5:00pm, the intersection of Kenner Avenue and Jackson Street in Kenner will close. 

            During the closure motorists traveling eastbound on Kenner Avenue will be detoured 

to Webster Street and motorists traveling southbound on Jackson Street will be detoured 

to Kenner Avenue. 

 

            The closure is necessary for water line repairs.  Cycle Construction Co., LLC, will 

perform the work at an estimated cost of $853,855.  The work should be completed August 

9, 2012, barring contractor delays and weather permitting. 

 

            For more information, please contact, Mark Drewes, Director of Jefferson Parish 

Engineering Department at 736-6505. 


